
Howard Dash is Coming to Speak to us this Month!  
 

Howie is the president of the Aril Society International and 

serves on the Board of Directors of the American Iris Society. He 

is co-chair of the AIS 2021 National Convention. Named           

òIris Enchantment,ó this will be held in Las Cruces, New Mexico      

between April 12 and 17, 2021. 
 

   Howie breeds iris and introduces them through Picacho  

Mountain Iris, which he owns in Las Cruces. He mostly hybridizes 

tall bearded iris and has also begun hybridizing arilbreds. His first 

arilbred introduction is ôChihuahua Nightõ (2019). See it on p. 8. 

An Affiliate of the American Iris Society  
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  February  2020  

Upcoming Events  

Dues are due! See membership form on p. 7.  

Next meeting : February 8th at 1 PM - hybridizer Howard Dash 
speaking on Arilbred irises. Murphy -Wilmot Library, Large Room. 
Doors open at noon. Invite all of your gardening and flower - loving 
friends and family! Please share the poster on p. 8. 

March 14th meeting: 1 PM -  Steve Buckley of Jones Photo 
speaking on flower photography. Murphy -Wilmot Library.  

             Birthday Wishes to: 
                               

Greta Dunnigan      Dave Smith Sam Wymer 
Shirley Andrews       Sue Clark        Barb Nicholson 
 
Sincere condolences to Gary Carruthers on     

the recent loss of his wife, Roxy 

Tucson Area Iris Society ñestablished 1965 
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"Every gardener knows that under the cloak of winter 
lies a miracle ... a seed waiting to sprout, a bulb opening 
to the light, a bud straining to unfurl. And the             
anticipation nurtures our dream." - Barbara Winkler 

Our 55th year  
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   11 Jan 2020 - Eighteen 

people including one new 

member enjoyed a slideshow 

from the Historic Iris 

Preservation Society  titled 

òNotable Cultivars in Iris 

History.ó About 135 years of 

iris breeding were condensed 

into approximately 100 

slides, from Jean -Nicholas 
Lémonõs efforts in 1840 

through Ben Hagarõs 

ôVanityõ in 1974. The blue 

ôSouth Pacificõ (K. Smith 

1954) caught my attention 

not only because of its color, 

but because it was listed as a  

superb bloomer and  grower! 

ôEmma Cookõ (Cook 1959) 

with its blue -bordered falls is 

another iris that I would love 

to see growing in my garden! 

And ôRippling Watersõ (Fay 

1961), too... 

   Martin reported that  

Kristee has suggested a  

closer relationship with the 

Tucson Botanical Garden 

(TBG) and he will attempt 

to get more details from her.  

   Bonnie brought our signed  

January Meeting Minutes  
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TAIS Iris Show   

April 8  

-set up 9-10 AM  

Weõre on the web! 

Tucsoniris.org 

investigate why Mary Ann, 

Joyce, and Wanda are not 

receiving their newsletters. 

Joyce brought a sumptuous 

cake from Safeway which 

was decorated with icing 

irises! Bonnie has secured 

speakers for this year and 

she thanked Melania for all 

of her years of arranging 

and publicizing programs. 

Susan reported that we   

currently have 56 members 

and that dues are due this 

month. Please see the   

membership form on p. 7 for 

how to pay. Joyce suggested 

that three or four members 

might open up their gardens 

on a certain day in bloom 

season and that others 

members could come and 

gaze upon the beauty. Kevin 

agreed that this could be  

arranged. He mentioned 

that our affiliation with AIS     

a l l ows  us  to  show        

presentations downloaded 

from their website.  

   I wish to acknowledge  

Sam for keeping the iris   

information box at TBG 

s t o c k e d  w i t h  f l i e r s           

containing information on 

iris culture in Tucson, as 

well as dates for our next 

four meetings and our website 

address. He provides about 

40-65 of these every two 

months. Thank you Sam for 

your initiative!  

The meeting ended at      

2:20 PM.  

 - Sue Clark, secretary  

contract with TBG. They 

would like one or more of our 

members to give three to four 

talks about growing irises. 

This is not a condition of the 

contract, but a suggestion. 

We also discussed having 

some of our members          

volunteer to chat with        

visitors to the iris beds there 

during bloom time.  

   Kevin offered to be acting 

president until our election in 

October. Thank you, Kevin! 

He brought the iris that he 

hybridized so that we could 

see it, and also brought some 

of his orchids to show.  

   Susan and I have been 

tending several irises for door 

prizes and three of these were 

given out today. Angela won 

ôNorth Rim,õ Bonnie won 

ôAviator Wings,õ and I won a 

lovely azure blue confection 

called ôNestucca Rapids.õ 

   Nearly everyone stayed for 

the Board Meeting. I will   

 We  Irises 

Weõre on the web! 

Tucsoniris.org 

Come learn from a 

professional iris 

grower and 

hybridizer on Feb 8!  

http://www.Tucsoniris.org
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Photos by          

Dave Smith  
 

TAIS January Meeting  

 


